

City Park Community Association Meeting

Thursday May 15, 2014 at 7:15PM (City Park Collegiate Library)

In Attendance: Michael Murphy, Olivia Hilderman, Christina Eyck, Paul Pastor, Kirsten Routledge, Gregg Parchomchuk, Randy Spilchen, Bevin Bradley, Andrea Harris, Dallas New, Marika Knight & Mark Planchot

Regrets from: Jonathan McNeil, Dwayne Keir, Brett Bradshaw, Susan Wall & Jamie Kirwin

1. Welcome and introductions

- Meeting called to order at 7:15PM

2. Presentation from Marika Knight

- taking a course on crime prevention through environmental design
- project will focused on City Park (three block area near the community garden, apartments at Duchess & 10th Ave N & Warburton)
- will be looking at graffiti, garbage, illegal activity in area& how to change environment to reduce these problems
- will be making recommendations based on findings but not part of LAP
- CPCA suggests improving lighting through tunnel adjacent to garden

3. Additions to/Approve the draft agenda (Randy, Bevin, all in favour)

4. Review and approve minutes April meeting (Christina, Randy, all in favour)

5. Business arising (if not covered below)

6. Appoint New Member at Large

- Dallas New (new MAL)
- Paul, Gregg, all in favour

7. Summer Carnival

- decision made not to host carnival this year but to have potluck instead
- suggestion made to choose event dates for all of next year at next meeting or in September
- need to find events coordinator & leaders to organize specific events (also from outside CPCA)
- potluck on Sunday, June 22nd at 5PM in Wilson Park
- Gregg to do up potluck poster

8. Beer Tasting (Randy)

- productive meeting with Chris Cole (manager of Ingredients)
- chosen date – Wednesday, June 18th from 7PM – 10PM at Ingredients
- cost will be \$15 for 5 samples of wine/beer and 5 samples of food
- pre-event ticket sales are necessary – contact Randy for tickets
- 30-50 people would be a good number for space
- can use patio space
- Gregg to put info on website & Andrea to put on Facebook

9. Theatre in the Park (Andrea)

- Friday, July 18th at 7PM
- Kirsten to help Andrea with purchasing for concession
- CPCA has already approved \$500 contribution
- CPCA to rent a port a potty for event (approximate cost is \$150)

10. Stage for Wilson Park (Michael/Randy/Brett)

- met with City representative from Parks Division & had positive response
- grass stage presents 2 issues – drainage and access by mowers
- should have access to power
- still concerns about soccer space – Mark has call out
- park enhancement funding may be available in 2015
- Don Greer (architect & resident of King Cres) has offered his continued assistance
- Michael to put Don directly in contact with Mark

11. Reports (if available):

City Councillor: Darren Hill

- no report

Communications: Gregg

- has been making updates to webpage
- newsletter is 85% complete
- Don Cook (Scouts Leader) has agreed to coordinate delivery (\$120)
- John Bradley and Gregg working on advertising – same pricing as last newsletter
- cost of printing (local printer) is \$975
- approved budget of up to \$1000 (Gregg, Paul, all in favour)

Community Consultant: Mark

- see attached report
- graffiti cleanup kits available from City

Finances: Paul

- no report

Programmes: Brett

- no report
- suggestion to use YWCA space for Scottish dance class

Beautification of 7th Ave. North – Dwayne

- no report

12. Other business and announcements:

Progress on Pigeon Problem

- CP hired Orkin to clean sidewalks
- pigeon droppings & dead pigeons still an issue
- Kirsten to email CP again and cc Mark

Infill Meeting (Michael)

- see City website for more info

[http://www.saskatoon.ca/DEPARTMENTS/Community%20Services/PlanningDevelopment/Documents/Neighbourhood%20Planning/Infill Development/Hand Out Development Standards for Four unit dwellings.pdf](http://www.saskatoon.ca/DEPARTMENTS/Community%20Services/PlanningDevelopment/Documents/Neighbourhood%20Planning/Infill%20Development/Hand%20Out%20Development%20Standards%20for%20Four%20unit%20dwellings.pdf)

AGM

- to confirm details at next meeting
- Sunday, September 7th
- gather at 4pm, potluck at 5pm, AGM at 6pm
- need more membership from high rises

13. Next meeting: June 18th at 6PM at Ingredients

Meeting Adjourned 8:20PM